Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: Nov 11, 2015

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Amy Johansen, Chris Glassner, Bud Murphy & Bruce DiBisceglie
1. Communications
a. Oct ‘15 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

1. Email communication from Business Administrator Rick Merkt re: Identifying Known, Threatened or Potential Claims against Mendham Borough. Bruce shared with the MBRC that the Morris County JIF is changing carriers in 2016. Any current or potential claims need be identified pursuant to the transition. 
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the Oct 19 Borough Council meeting. 

1. No Recreation Department report was given.
2. Bruce shared extensive discussion between the Mayor, Council and residents regarding the placement of the Borough Park baseball scoreboard.  
2. Holly Trail: 

a. The Holly Trail singing and tree-lighting will take place at the Borough Park gazebo at 4pm on Saturday, Dec 5th.

b. Bruce has contacted Ken O’Brien to provide a table, chairs and Recreation’s Public Address system for the holiday carolers. 

c. Bruce and his family will be at the Gazebo during the Holly Trail to provide donuts and hot cocoa to all gathering. Chris will be there to assist as needed.
3. 2016 Field Allotment:

a. Bruce contacted all 2015 and 2014 field users via email on Nov 6 to remind the users to submit their 2016 field needs by Dec 31. A second reminder will be re-sent during the first week of December.
4. Prior  Business: 

a. Bruce submitted the 2016 Recreation budget to Sue Giordano. 

i. The overall 2016 budget has decrease by 1.6% as compared to the 2015 budget. 

ii. The MBRC discussed the $500 uncommitted funds for Teen Events (LI#421) and $500 for Youth Sports Contingency (LI#596). Possible spending will be revisited at the December MBRC meeting. Suggestions included but are not limited to:

1. supplementing Port-A-Johns at West Field / Franklin Field

2. supplementing/sponsoring the annual Cotillion
3. purchasing Inflatable movie screen from Backyard Productions
5. New Business:   
a. Staffing for MBRC: 
i. The three-year term of Regular MBRC member, Jason Fowler, will expire on Dec 31, 2015. 
ii. The three-year term of Regular MBRC member, Bud Murphy will expire on Dec 31, 2015. Bud has completing the term originally held by Rick Valacchi beginning Jan 1, 2013. 

iii. The two-year term of alternate MBRC member, Rich Grayson, will expire on Dec 31, 2015.
iv. Bruce will discuss the continuation of membership with Jason and Bud. Rich has moved away from Mendham and the search for a replacement will be conducted by Mayor Henry.

b. Penny Andrus has begun to update information for the Annual Recreation Booklet. Bruce asked the MBRC members to advise either Penny or Bruce with any changes that they may be aware of. 
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, December 9th, 2015 at the Black Horse Tavern
